




Update 17 April 2020 – Medicine and Medical Device Supply

PHARMAC continues to follow up with suppliers on a regular basis – weekly for those with ongoing issues and
fortnightly for those with possible issues and is working closely with the Ministry of Health, the NHCC, NCMC
and OCC.

Current supply issues

· Supplies of a progesterone-only oral contraceptive (Noriday) are limited (see here) and  impacts
are being seen with the alternate brand (Microlut). The Noriday supplier is expecting the next
delivery to NZ by the end of April. This order will be sufficient to maintain supply for the
foreseeable future.

· The supplier of has a
shipment stuck in the UK.  We have engaged with MFAT to seek assistance to get it to NZ.

·

· Paracetamol supply is still impacted by lockdown in India. NZ has approximately 3-4 months’
supply available and dispensing restrictions remain in place.

Influenza vaccine

· 1.140 million doses have been distributed as at COB 16 April. Approximately 170,000 doses
remain available; 100,000 doses are due to NZ next week. 320,000 doses expected in May.

· A total of 1.768 million vaccines have been secured for the 2020 season and PHARMAC is still
working to see if further stock can be secured.

Specific medicines to respond to COVID-19

COVID-19 specific treatments

· PHARMAC is working with its clinical advisors to get advice on specific antibiotics or antivirals that
might be required for treatment of patients with COVID-19. PHARMAC is working to ensure there
is sufficient stock of standard antibiotics and other anti-infective treatments.

· There are numerous clinical trials for potential COVID-19 treatments underway and, although
some have reported early data, there no treatments yet that are showing significant promise.

Intensive care medicines

· PHARMAC has been working to secure an additional six months’ supply, at normal demand
volume, of all medicines that may be required for patients in intensive care units (ICU).  These
include sedatives, opioids, vasopressor agents, and muscle relaxants.

· PHARMAC established an ad hoc Critical Care advisory group comprising DHB intensive care
physicians, pharmacology, nursing and pharmacy staff.  A meeting was held this week and the
group provided PHARMAC with advice on medicines that will potentially be required, and
communication channels to use to engage with Critical Care services.
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· PHARMAC is working to secure further stocks of propofol, an anaesthetic, and we are developing
communications to be sent out early next week to clinical networks to encourage careful
management of existing stocks by DHBs.

Logistics channels

· PHARMAC is advising suppliers to continue to use existing commercial sea shipping and airfreight
as much as possible and is providing support to them where this is challenging.

· PHARMAC has provided information to suppliers on how to access information on air freight
services through Mainfreight and NZTE.

· PHARMAC is escalating issues through all-of-government channels to prioritise freight that has an
urgent medical need.

Sarah Fitt
Chief Executive
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